Dear Unity Team,

I am writing to share the unfortunate news that, as of today, Cindy Scherba will no longer be serving as the Director of Patient Care at Unity. We are so grateful for the energy and investment that Cindy has brought to Unity and in bringing us to this point; we wish her nothing but the best in her future endeavors. The timing of this may seem unusual, but we know that you are fully prepared for our survey. Dr. Morgan and Katherine Fettig will stand in for Cindy's role tomorrow during the survey and we will have all of our system resources available to assist us.

On an Interim basis, Dr. Katie Beam will be stepping in to provide nursing leadership and direction. Katie Beam DNP, RN, ACNS-BC, CWS is currently Director of Patient Care Services at Legacy Emanuel. Katie has oversight of Emanuel medical and surgical specialties (Units 15 & 55 and Units 43 & 45, respectively), Emanuel trauma step-

FW: Changes in leadership at Unity Center

Page 2 of 2

down unit (TRACU), The Oregon Burn Center, Chronic Wound Care clinic, and Hyperbaric. In her almost 35 years in healthcare, Dr. Beam has practiced in a variety of clinical and leadership settings including large and small community hospitals in the roles of Staff RN, Clinical Nurse Specialist, Clinical Manager, Clinical Director, Administrator, Professional Development Specialist, and Nursing Professor.

Please forward this email to OHSU and Adventist staff who will soon be at Unity Center and others who need to know.

And please share your questions or concerns with your Managers or with one of us.

Thanks,

Lori Morgan, MD, MBA, President, Unity Center for Behavior Health Linda Jones, RN, MSN, MBA, Nurse Executive, Unity Center for Behavioral Health Chris Farentinos, MD, MPH, Vice President, Unity Center for Behavioral Health